
Church Street / Tideford Road: Traffic Restrictions 
 

Communication received after Cormac’s statutory communication. 

 

Email received 8th February 2023 (update from previous communication) 
 
From: Peter Ralph <mandaville@btinternet.com>  
Sent: 07 February 2023 11:28 
To: clerk@landrakeparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Subject: Double Yellow Lines Landrake 
  
Dear Mrs Heald 
  
After further consultation I have decided to withdraw my email as amended of 
2 February for the attention of the Chairman. I have composed a new 
submission set out below. Please acknowledge receipt. 
  
For attention: Chairman Landrake and St Erney Parish Council. 
  
Subject Double Yellow parking restrictions  centre of Landrake Village. 
  
I wish to disclose I have family who live on Church Street. 
  
I would like to make four  further comments; 
  
Minutes January  council meeting.The draft minutes of the January 
meeting  accurately record the salient points made by the 17 members of the 
public but by omission do not make it clear for the record that there were no 
speakers in favour of the proposal. Please consider for total accuracy an 
amendment to the draft minutes. 
  
Site meeting held in Landrake 27 January 2022. A fire appliance requested 
by our County Councillor attended to demonstrate the difficulties caused by 
parked vehicles in Church Street. Despite these difficulties, an acknowledged 
fact,  the appliance did manage to negotiate Church Street and Tideford Road 
and to exit the village when it had to leave early because of a reported call 
out.  
  
Disclosure. I am concerned there was no  disclosure by our County 
Councillor at the January 2022 site meeting nor at the parish council meeting 
of 8 February 2022 paragraph 133b,  where this project was agreed in 
principal, of his relationship with the current owner/manager of Markwell 
Farm. I hear what was said concerning this matter  at the public forum of the 
January 2023 and accept what was said. Nevertheless, this and the total lack 
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of direct consultation with affected house owners has produced a lack of trust 
amongst many members of the parish for the council to deal impartially with 
this matter. 
  
I repeat in the January 2023 parish council meeting I stated in the near thirty 
years I have lived in the village I am unaware of an emergency vehicle unable 
to proceed up Church Street nor has a member of my family who has lived 
here forty two years. This leads me to conclude that the advisory notices 
placed on the churchyard wall by the Parish Council have worked and that 
the residents living on Church Street are being sensible concerning on road 
parking. 
  
It is clear to me and many others the Parish Council is determined to proceed 
with this matter despite the views held at the open forum in January and the 
176 signatories against in the petition held subsequent to the meeting. The 
parish council’s principal duty is to reflect the majority view of parishioners. 
Therefore, now is the time to compromise. 
  
Compromise. Might I suggest, reluctantly, that double yellow lines are 
installed in Church Street between where the parish council white wall signs 
are and no further south, with modification to allow disabled access to the 
Church. The Highway Code at paragraph paragraph 243 makes it clear that 
cars should not park within 10 metres of a road junction. Therefore double 
yellow lines at the junction of Church Street  and The Square and Tideford 
road are unnecessary particularly given the enforcement problem the parish 
council has acknowledged.  
  
Further, I question whether double yellow line are required at all In Tideford 
Road when the driver for them, apparently, is access by emergency vehicles. 
A perfectly accessible alternative to Tideford road is at the western end off 
the A38. This would alleviate the concerns for loss of trade by the Village 
Shop owners whom we must all support. 
  
I also  repeat what I said at the open forum. There is a cost of living crisis and 
is the parish council still prepared to spend up to £4000 on this project 
which  could be more sensibly used to make a modest reduction in the parish 
contribution to our individual council tax bill.  
  
I hope you will table this email at your February meeting prior to  final 
discussion concerning this matter. I have no wish at my very advanced years 
to have to turn out again on a cold winter’s evening to read it out. 
  
 



 

Email received 30th January 2023 
 
I have just read the provisional minutes from the last Parish Council meeting 
on the village Facebook page. I am concerned that some important points 
discussed at the meeting have been omitted.  As follows: 
1. the suggestion from Cllr Gingell for cars normally parked in the areas 
where the yellow lines are being proposed to park in Barton Close 
2. the village shop will be adversely affected by the yellow lines and this could 
bring about its closure as most trade is now from outside the village 
3. by introducing yellow lines, the fear from residents on Church St is that 
vehicles, many of which already drive too fast, will have a clear run down the 
road and an opportunity to drive even faster.  
4. that an holistic approach is taken, namely, the speed is reduced on Church 
St and Tideford Rd to 20 mph; alternative suitable parking is found for the 
displaced cars so they don't have a knock on effect with parking in the rest of 
the village and then yellow lines are introduced only where absolutely 
necessary.  
 
In addition, I would like to make the following observations: 
 
From your minutes: 'Alternative parking: Most families have more than one 
vehicle. What are the Parish Council’s plans regarding alternative parking 
measures?' 
The issue wasn't about most families having more than one vehicle, it was 
where we were going to park regardless of the number of vehicles in a 
household.   
 
From your minutes: 'Cllr Gingell responded the yellow lines would go over 
where the white lines currently are and would only expand another two 
metres further (the loss would be a maximum of two cars)'  
This was not made clear at the meeting and residents who attended the 
meeting agree.  It was apparent at the meeting that the parish councillors 
were not completely sure how long the lines were going to be.  
 
I left the meeting feeling quite positive that our views were being taken into 
consideration.  However, looking at these minutes and the information you 
have posted on the Parish Council Website, it is apparent this is sadly not the 
case.   

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Emails received 27th January 2023  
 
I wish to add my support for the yellow lines to be put down Church street. 
This would help to maintain access for emergency services to reach both St 
Erney and Church Street itself. 
Resident of St Erney 

 
 
I wish to support the proposal for double yellow lines. 
I just wonder how many  people realise the number of fellow parishioners who 
live in Poldrissick, Treluggan , St Erney and Markwell. 
I have had to use the ambulance service recently and it was essential  that it 
arrived promptly  to take  me to hospital for urgent treatment. 
I feel ambulance or firebrigade response times must take precedence over 
people's rights to park. 

 
 
Please accept this letter as my strongest support for the double yellow lines in 
Church Street.  My reason for support is unrestricted access has to be 
available to St Erney, Poldrissick, Markwell and Treluggan Boatyard for 
emergency vehicles at all times. 
 
 

 
 
 


